ORDER 2023-112

AN ORDER OF THE INDIANA GAMING COMMISSION APPROVING
SETTLEMENT AGREEMENT WITH JOHN DOE #17

On February 19, 2023, John Doe #17 was observed in the gaming area of Hard Rock
Casino Northern Indiana despite being enrolled in the VEP. A total of $2,235.00 was ultimately
forfeited by John Doe #17. On May 17, 2023, John Doe #17 filed a petition to review. After
reviewing the circumstances, given that John Doe #17 was only enrolled on VEP for one year
back in 2006 and lives in Mississippi, IGC staff recommended settling the matter. Whereby, IGC
would return the remaining funds to John Doe #17 and both parties agreed to a joint motion to
dismiss the petition for review. On June 9, 2023, the Administrative Law Judge approved the
joint motion to dismiss.

Commission Action

The Commission hereby APPROVES the settlement agreement entered into by the
Indiana Gaming Commission and John Doe #17 on June 7, 2023.

IT IS SO ORDERED THIS 15™ DAY OF JUNE, 2023.

THE INDIANA GAMING COMMISSION: ATTEST:
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